

**Princeton Emergency Auxiliary  
Minutes June 2, 2014**

In attendance: Becky Kuglin, MaryNell Grafwallner, Amanda Stibb, Lara Roehl, Janell Seeliger, Rachael Zimmerman, Brandi Bohling, Naomi Pulvermacher, Chris Roehl, Hannah Roehl, Valerie Alvin, Jo Jachthuber, Cheryl Griffith, Tracey Otto

Meeting Called to order at 6:36 PM

Janell presented a \$250 donation from Badger Mining to be used at our discretion

Minutes read, motion by MaryNell, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Valerie to accept minutes – approved

Treasurer report was read, motion by Becky, 2<sup>nd</sup> by MaryNell to approve – approved

Presidents Report:

The dance is a hot topic, everyone around the table will have a chance to speak on their feelings regarding the dance without interruption so we can hear all opinions. A date was decided on, however, there have been some things that have come to light since the last meeting, most specifically the availability of a band.

Next meeting will be July 7 @ 6:30 PM. MaryNell is going to look into options of other places we can hold our meetings.

No Committees

Old Business:

Naomi will place another order for shirts, MaryNell suggested we order 3 XL shirts and keep them on hand should we get new members. Naomi – reminder to pay for her shirt!

Cookbook – close, but need more recipes, Amanda helped get a bunch entered

Dane: All had a chance to speak their thoughts and feelings. After much discussion and a very lengthy list of items to do and have to have a successful dance was read through by Naomi, a motion was made by Valeri and 2<sup>nd</sup> by MaryNell to scrap the dance for this year.

A motion by Lara and a 2<sup>nd</sup> by MaryNell to hold the dance on Memorial Day Weekend of 2015 on Sunday to coincide with the Rubber Chicken Fling – approved. We will set committees next meeting so we have plenty of time to get things in order.

Breakfast: Discussion on when to hold the breakfast, Fire Prevention week is Oct 5-11. A motion by Lara and 2<sup>nd</sup> by MaryNell to hold the breakfast on Sunday Oct 5 – approved – committees will be formed at next meeting.

New Business:

July 4<sup>th</sup> parade – Marching this year, hosting next year: Discussion on what to do this year – Valerie motioned to march with a 2<sup>nd</sup> by Brandi – approved  
Discussion on getting business cards to hand out – Motion by MaryNell, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Becky to order cards to had out with lifesavers attached – approved – Brandi will order cards from Vista Print.

Discussion on how much work to host and cost involved will table until next meeting

Brandi brought up other area department activities – we should go support their events and try to keep up on what they have going on.  
Montello has FD Supporter shirts, they also do bake sales – visit and get ideas from their events

Facebook page is going to stay basic info, we can post events from area departments there.

Hannah said she can created a website for us – motion by Becky, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Amanda for Hannah to get it going and try to have it live in time for parade since it will be listed on our business cards

Motion to adjourn by Brandi, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Tracey – meeting adjourned at 8:37 PM